
The HILLHOLDER
The official newsletter of the North Georgia Chapter SDC

September - October, 2021

Some photos from the
August meeting

More on page 5

The next meeting for 2021
is our annual pot-luck
picnic at 2:00 PM on
Sunday, October 3 in
Winder.  See page 6 for
details.

Happy fall, y’all



Photos from Bill Startt

Bill Startt has been contributing photos regularly to this newsletter since way back in 2019. This time
around, he is sharing some photos from a Lawrenceville show in 2020,.  Thanks, Bill!
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President’s Message
Happy fall, y'all!  I love fall weather, the changing color of
the trees, the cooler temperatures, and evenings sitting
around the fireplace. This fall is especially exciting, as we
are having our annual Fort Yargo Picnic October 3rd!
This is a great event, with fellowship, food, and fun.
Everyone brings a covered dish and a hearty appetite.
Billy & Charlene Carey are our hosts and they do a
fabulous job roasting hot dogs on the grill.

The picnic is at Fort Yargo State Park. The map on page
6 shows the entrance. There is a $5 park entrance fee,
payable at our pavilion. The picnic starts at 2:00 pm.
Volunteers are helpful in setting up the tables and chairs
inside the building. Come at 1:00 pm if you can help.
Drinks and ice will be provided – sweet and unsweet tea,
regular and diet lemonade, and water. If you need
something else, byob.

Hope to see everyone there. Drive your Studebakers!

- Terry Ziemer
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North Georgia Chapter SDC Meeting Minutes
Sunday, August 1, 2021

Sandy Springs Diner, Sandy Springs GA
Report by Bill Startt, Recording Secretary

Attendees:

● Terry Ziemer, President
● Wayne Ziemer, Treasurer
● Tim Taylor, Hillholder Editor
● Bill Startt, Recording Secretary, 1964 GT Hawk
● Joe Flannery - Meeting Host
● Alan & Rochelle Ziglin, 1929 Cimmander
● Rick Kamen & Dee Roper
● Guest Anthony Planer, 1949 Kaiser in his garage at home
● Ron & Arlinda Martinez
● David and Sharon Stone
● Richard & Helen Forgay
● Richaard Hickok

Unfinished Business:
● October Chapter Meeting – Charleen and Billy Carey will host our next meeting and annual picnic at Ft. Yargo State

Park on October 3rd. Fort Yargo supplies hot dogs. Terry and our hosts are looking for people to help with setup.

New Business:
● Several possibilities were suggested for future “road trip” chapter meetings: Savoy Auto Museum (Cartersville) –

when opened; Chattanooga, TN, and other possibilities. Cartersville offers the Savoy, a Booth Western Museum,
Jukebox Museum. Chattanooga has the Railroad museum, aquarium, TN River cruise, etc.

● Bill Startt will host our February 2022 meeting. Tentatively, it will be held at the Diner at Sugar Hill. A deposit is
required for less than (20) in attendance. Wayne Ziemer confirmed that a deposit of $100 (if necessary) will be
covered by chapter funds.

● It was approved to add plaques for Richard Knoblock and Linda Fisher to our adopted 1950 Studebaker
● Thanks to Joe and Bill for assisting Richard Knoblock, Jr. and Larry (personal friend) with helping with Richard

Sr.’s Studebaker assets.
● Registration for the International Meet in Indianapolis and required SDC membership was briefly discussed.
● Commendations were voiced to Terry, Wayne, and Tim for efforts and accomplishments during the past Covid year.

● Brenda and Hobo Bodkin could not attend, today. They have “good and bad”
days with Hobo’s Alzheimer’s.

Adjournment:
● President Terry Ziemer adjourned the meeting at 2:50 PM.
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      SEPTEMBER CELEBRATIONS

BIRTHDAYS

Tommy Hicks      9/09
Dianne Smith      9/12
Rochelle Ziglin     9/13
Myrna Hunt      9/14
Cindy Lampman     9/14
Joe Flannery      9/21
Kathy Startt      9/23

ANNIVERSARIES

“Crazy” Ray & Dianne Smith 9/17
Joshua & Susan McCord  9/22
Frank & Beverly Petru   9/24
Ron & Connie Bergeron   9/25
Snell & Marlene Buchanan  9/27

OCTOBER CELEBRATIONS

BIRTHDAYS

Susan McCord     10/01
Brighton Rose Kamen   10/09
Tracy Jones      10/14
Peter Pownall     10/16
Marsha Byrd      10/27
Dotty Carto      10/27
Scott Soncrant     10/29

ANNIVERSARIES

Pete & Deborah McCaffrey  10/09
Terry & Dora Smith    10/19

Celebrations

North Georgia Studebaker Drivers Club
Financial Report, 2021 North Georgia SDC

2022 Meeting Schedule

● Feb 6, 2022:  Suwannee, GA, Host: Bill &
Kathy Startt, 678-947-9829

● April 3, 2022:  Loganville, GA, Host:  Wayne &
Terry Ziemer, 706-255-5492

● June 5, 2022: Canton, GA, Host:  Frank &
Beverly Petru, 678-493-0658

● Aug 7, 2022:  Douglasville, GA, Host:
Guadalupe & Tim Taylor, 404-512-7431

● Oct 2, 2022:  Annual chapter picnic at Fort
Yargo State Park, Winder, GA, Host:  Billy &
Charleen Carey, 770-867-2060

● Dec 4, 2022:  Cumming, GA, Host:  Loren &
Helen Nelson, 770-781-3722

Submitted by Wayne Ziemer
Submitted by Wayne & Ann Lee
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Photos from the August Meeting



  North Georgia Chapter SDC October Meeting
The October, 2021 meeting of the North Georgia SDC will take place at Fort Yargo State Park in
Winder GA. This is a “pot luck.”  Bring your favorite dish to share.
Date:  Sunday, October 3, 2021     Time: Please arrive by 1:30 so we can start eating at 2:00 PM
Address:   210 South Broad St., Winder, GA - Use the entrance for Area “B.”  Watch for sign and/or balloons.
There is a fire department near this entrance.
Hosts:  Billy and Charleen Carey       Home Phone:  770-867-2060        Cell Phone:  770-967-7186

Directions: From North GA: Take I-85 to exit 137 for GA Highway 53. Go south on 53, which merges with GA
11 and becomes S. Broad Street, GA Highway 81. Continue to park entrance B.  Look for Studebaker
sign and/or balloons.

From Atlanta: Take I-85 north to exit 41 and turn right onto GA Highway 316. Continue until you reach GA
Highway 81. Turn left onto GA Highway 81. Continue to park entrance B. Look for Studebaker sign and/or
balloons.

Bring your favorite dish for an old-fashioned pitch-in meal. (Can be meat,
vegetable, casserole, salad,  dessert, or drinks.  Call Charleen if you need help

deciding.)  Plates, cups, utensils, iced tea and napkins will be provided.
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Studebaker
Corral, p1 of 3

These advertisements are provided as a service.. Ads will be posted on a “first come, first served” basis with preference given to
Studebaker-related ads. North Georgia Chapter members will be given priority when space does not permit all ads.

Each ad will be posted for 3 months. If space permits, ads can be posted for additional 3-month periods.  To extend or delete an
ad, contact the Newsletter Editor at e-mail studebiker@hotmail.com. One photo may be included for each ad. All ads and photos
should be sent to e-mail studebiker@hotmail.com.  The Newsletter Editor and members of the North Georgia Chapter SDC shall
not be responsible for the accuracy and authenticity of the contents of the ad. The advertising party shall be solely responsible
for the ad contents, although the newsletter editor reserves the right to reorganize ad contents, without changing facts, to best fit
the space available.

CARS AND PARTS FOR SALE

1963 GT Hawk. New Rosemist
paint, re-chromed bumper, new
fuuel pump, water pump, motor
mounts, brakes, rebuilt carb, 289
2-bbl duel exhaust, automatic,
manual steering and brakes.
Original interior.  From the Bill
Tilden Estate.  $14,000. Richard,
770-775-2064
.
—-------------------------------------------

Written by Chuck Lampman, this
99-page book is based on articles
written by Chuck Lampman, North
Georgia Chapter SDC member,
that appeared in Turning Wheels in
the early 1990’s and won the SDC
Churchill Award for Best Article,
Non-paid. Some material edited
out of Turning Wheels is included

in the book as well as updates and
several new items written after the
Turning Wheels series was
published.  “Some Thoughts” is
aimed at the first-time restorer but
will be of value to the more
experienced. It is not intended to
be a “how to restore” book but
gives a look at the decision-making
processes, tools, spaces, and
basic skills needed to do a
restoration. It also provides a
framework to help structure a
project and contains several
chapters of Studebaker-specific
advice.

Cost for the book shipped to
continental US addresses is
$22.50 plus $4.00 for handling
and postage.  Payment can be
made through PayPal sent to
chuck@lampman.com or by
mailing a check or money order
to Chuck Lampman, 4141
Lynette Court, Kennesaw GA
30144-2293.

Contact Chuck Lampman directly
for purchases outside the
continental U.S.
—-------------------------------------------

1954 Commander hard top. New
paint, bumpers, brakes with
finned front drums. Carb rebuilt,
new Coker wide whites, original
red vinyl interior.  232 V8 3-speed
with overdrive. Most exterior
chrome replaced with NOS. From
the Bill Tilden estate.  $18,000.
Richard, 770-775-2064

—-------------------------------------------

1956 Golden Hawk, $19,995.
Excellent appearance, excellent
driving, always garaged,
maintained by Studebaker
mechanic, daily driver. Only
reason selling making move and
no place to house. This car is an
eye catcher and people like to
have their picture made with it!
Chip Branch, 770-532-8993.
—------------------------------------------
Bill Sudderth of Macon GA is
interested in purchasing a 1963
or 1964 non-supercharged
Avanti.  If you have one or know
of one for sale, please contact Bill
at jusudd@cox.net- 7 -

The Hillholder September - October, 2021

mailto:jusudd@cox.net


AVANTI and OTHER PARTS

Chuck Lampman has sold his Avanti and has two complete disassembled 259 engines,
complete with heads, clutches and bell housings free to somebody who will put them together
and get at least one good engine out of the parts. One block has a cracked cylinder wall, so it
would have to be sleeved. Also have a 232 crankshaft and various used transmission and other
parts I need to get rid of.

Also, for sale, various shop equipment- industrial Lincoln welding machine, bead blasting cabinet
with exhaust fan, hydraulic press, other stuff. Also Turning Wheels from the late 70s onward, as
well as Skinned Knuckles: a Journal of Automobile Restoration from Vol 1 number 1 until 201X.

Call Chuck at 404 483-5380 to discuss what you need and what he needs to get for the stuff.
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1962 GT Hawk.  $15,000.  289 V8, Flight-O-Matic
transmission, power steering, factory air conditioning,
white with red interior.  We are the second owners.
Dan and Barbara Miller, 770-932-1615.

Studebaker
Corral, p2 of 3
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1953 Studebaker,
9” Ford Rear End,
350 Transmission,
355 ZZ4 motor,
$25,000
Paul Jones: (205) 365-0285

1959 Lark 2 door hardtop

Chevy 350, TH 700R4, much
new chrome, new paint, air, PS,
PB (disc).  Call George Gratton
at 912 433 3330 or email
ggratton@gmail.com. $15,900.
or offer? 5/27/19
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Studebaker
Corral, p3 of 3

1951 Studebaker Starlight Coupe

V8, 3 speed w/OD, 82,000 miles, Nice paint & interior, New
fuel pump, carburetor, battery, always garaged, owned since
1964, 3 scratches...2 are 2", 1 is 4"...plus some bubbling at
very bottom of door.  All on passenger door, $19,900.price
includes multiple extra parts totaling approx $2K,
Kountry4kim@gmail.com, 843-705-9631

Free Engine & Parts

1951 V8 engine block & heads.  This V8 Engine is
from a Bullet Nose with several other engine parts.
If interested in these free parts, please contact:
South Georgia member A. J. Jarvis by phone: 229
268-6283

Sherman Woods, Sulligent,
Alabama, has three
Studebaker project cars for
sale at $5000.00 for all three.
First is a '51 V8 4-door solid
body, bad paint but very
complete except for missing
"bullet" nose.  Second is a '63
Lark 6-cylinder, 4-door, very
complete.  Third is a '62
Grand Turismo body only, no
control arms and no hood.
Interested parties can reach
Mr. Woods at 205-698-9921
or shermanw@centurytel.net

‘51 V8 4-door‘63 Lark‘62 GT



MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
NORTH GEORGIA CHAPTER, SDC

To join this chapter, complete this application and
mail with $10 dues ($5 if joining after July 1st)
check or money order in US funds to the following:

North Georgia Chapter SDC
c/o Brenda Bodkin
PO Box 2895
Loganville, GA. 30052

Note:  You must be a member of the National
Studebaker Drivers Club to join this chapter.

National SDC Member Number_______________

Date joined National SDC___________________

Today’s date_____________________________

Name:__________________________________

Birthday (month/day)_______________________

Spouse/Companion________________________

His/Her birthday (month/day)________________

Wedding Anniversary (month/day) ___________

Street address____________________________

City_______________ State______Zip_________

Telephone________________________________

Cell phone_______________________________

Email____________________________________

Studebakers owned (Year/Series/Model)

________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________

NOTICE

To be a member of the North Georgia SDC, you
must be a member of the National Studebaker
Drivers Club.

To join the National SDC, go to
www.studebakerdriversclub.com, click “About,”
and then click “Membership.”

NORTH GEORGIA CHAPTER OFFICERS
for 2021

President:  Ms. Terry Ziemer
706-255-5492
Email: ziemer111@hotmail.com

Vice-President:  Wayne Lee
404-803-8489
Email: ww.lee@yahoo.com

Recording Secretary:  Bill Startt
678-947-9829
Email: wrsparky@comcast.net

Treasurer:  Wayne Ziemer
706-255-5492
Email:  wziemer@bellsouth.net

Membership Secretary:  Brenda Bodkin
770-554-8057
Email: bbod@comcast.net

Webmaster:  Chuck Lampman
770-926-7142
Email:  chuck@lampman.com

CHAPTER WEB SITE
www.studebakerclubs.com/NorthGeorgia

CHAPTER NEWSLETTER, The Hillholder
Editors:  Guadalupe & Tim Taylor
404-512-7431
Email:  studebiker@hotmail.com

SOUTHEAST ZONE OFFICERS
National Director:  Lanny McNabb
423-486-5500

Southeast Zone Coordinator:  Allan Dias
Email: atd@Wiginton.net

Georgia Regional Manager:  John Hollier
770-354-6412
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